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Committee Reports: 
2015 Conference Report 
Randy Deshotel reported that there are still a few outstanding bills but will probably end 
up with a little less than $1,000 in the bank. 
 
2016 Conference Report  
Holli Vining reported that the 2016 Conference will be held March 21st-24th in New 
Orleans with Clerks only arriving on Monday and with the conference ending on 
Thursday with the President’s breakfast.  A contract has been signed with the Astor 
Crown Plaza Hotel. 
 
Best Practices Guide Committees  
Holli Vining reported that progress has been made on the Marriage license guide. 
 
Education Committee 
Tammy Foster reported that the committee met yesterday and the next institute will be 
held August 18-21 at the Golden Nugget in Lake Charles.  The institute in February will 
be held in Baton Rouge February 16-19, 2016 at the Embassy Suites.  Tammy also 
stated that some Clerks at the December meeting talked about having State 
gubernatorial candidates speak at the next institute. A discussion was held on this 
subject and it was decided that we would not invite the state gubernatorial candidates to 
the institute. 
 
 
Executive Director Report : 
Bricksome Building Update 
Debbie Hudnall reported that the Bricksome Building is still on the market and 
improvements are almost complete. 
 
Legislation 
Debbie gave a bill status report on legislation that is being tracked by the Clerks in this 
year’s session and stated that a complete legislative update will be given at the institute 
in August. 
 
Legislative Day 
Debbie thanked Doug Welborn and his staff for all of their help.  Debbie stated Marty 
Chabert did not charge any gratuity but she suggested that we tip him $500.   Motion 
made by David Dart to include a gratuity of $500 and send a letter of appreciation from 
the Clerks, seconded by Brian Lestage. Motion carried without opposition.  
 
Scholarship 
One scholarship was given this year and a thank you letter from the recipient, Max 
Perret, was presented to the Board. 
 
 
 
 
 
 




